2022 Tree Warden and Footpath report by James Smith. Loddington Farm


“The past twelve months have been relatively quiet and the amount of walkers out and about has certainly returned to pre lock down levels. A wet winter last year combined with large numbers of walkers meant that many paths become very muddy and difficult to walk in many places. Clearance of paths in the summer months has generally been ok although money for this in local government is really only sufficient for one cut in most places. As a result a number of land owners have taken to clearing some stretches in the parish.
I have walked most of the paths in the last year and generally access is good with few issues to report. As ever, please do report any issues on the PROW website if you come across any.
 
The severe storms in March caused considerable damage with a number of old trees in the parish uprooted. Many of them were suffering from disease and couldn’t cope with the strong winds but extreme weather is proving a challenge for people and trees alike.
Due to recent restrictions there has been little public activity in terms of tree planting but there are a number of initiatives to get more done. As soon as these are available I will get them publicised and if any come to your attention then please pass to the clerk or website manager to get people involved.
 
Tree health is still a concern across the country with Ash dieback very widespread. Many Ash trees need to be closely inspected, especially where they are near roads, paths or houses as they can come down without notice. Any trees not in leaf by May should be felled to avoid accidents. More advice on this can be obtained from www.gov.uk/guidance/managing-ash-dieback-in-england and it should be remembered that land owners are responsible for the health and safety implications of trees on that land.
 
Trees are especially important on our farm at Loddington where hundreds of new trees have been planted to create scrub and woodland corridors linking existing habitats as well as leaving some areas untouched. The result of this is the appearance of saplings such as oak, hawthorn, field maple and holly, none of which have been planted but all add to the biodiversity of our part of Linton.
 
I would urge all residents to think carefully before removing trees from gardens if at all possible. All sorts of wildlife relies on them as do we for clean air, shade and shelter. Scruffy, wild areas are essential for wild life so we can all do our part for nature recovery if we give it some thought.”
